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INCOME TAX  CLINIC 

Do you still need to do your income tax?  We will 
be hosting an Income Tax Clinic.  

WHEN: TUESDAY JULY 19, 2022 

TIME: 10:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

WHERE: MUSQUEAM ELDER’S CENTRE 

Please call Theresa Hood ~ Family Outreach, to set 

up an appointment, C:  1-604-364-6551.  

I.R.S.

Update on the Indian Day 
School application—they 
have extended the date for 
application until January 
13, 2023.  (announced on 
the Global News).  

If you need help filling out 
the forms, you can contact 
Theresa Hood; Family Out-
reach @ 604-364-6551. 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA 

https://www.picpedia.org/post-it-note/i/income-tax.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


Data Collectors 
will help Musqueam

members and households
complete the survey.
If you like talking to

people and learning about
our community this is the

job for you!

The Musqueam Census
Team is hiring two youth
(age 18-30)!

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A
SUMMER JOB?

The Musqueam Census is a
survey that helps us to

understand our community's
changing demographics,
experiences, and needs.

FULL TIME  POSITIONS
July 21 - September 1

$17/h, 35h/week

Applications open until filled!
WWW.BIT.LY/MIB-COMMUNITY-JOBS

Questions? tvanbussel@musqueam.bc.ca

http://www.bit.ly/MIB-community-jobs


Save the date for...

Organized by Musqueam Pride Committee, a group of community members and staff.
If you'd like to join the committee, contact Mack Paul at mack@musqueam.bc.ca.

Saturday, July 30
Cultural Centre
More info to come!

Sunday, July 31
Join us in representing Musqueam in the

Vancouver Pride Parade!

Volunteer and float sign-up: 
Tecla Van Bussel
tvanbussel@musqueam.bc.ca



Join the MCC Business development team for a meal to learn about the 

projects we are involved in and how you or someone you know can get 

involved! 

We have asked several of our partners to join us so you can learn more! 

Event 

 

 

 

 

 

About Event 

 

Please contact Camille Robinson if you have any 

questions 604-559-5400 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Introductions and Presentation to 

follow 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Where : Musqueam Cultural Centre 
 

When: Wednesday August 16th, 2022 

Business Development Update 
 

Dinner served at 5:00 



 

 

The Children’s House Hours 

Monday – Friday 

7:45 am – 5:00pm. 

 

The Children’s House 

Preschool Registration  

Preschool Registration for children who are ages 3-5 is now open, if you would like to register your child for 

preschool please contact Renee Stogan Manager at: 

Phone # 604 269-3302 or email:  childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

  

The Children’s House Staff 

Renee Stogan Manager: 604 269-3302 email: childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

Infant/Toddler Staff: Alice Stogan, Christy Friesen, Kelly Herman 

Preschool Staff: Ernestine Herman, Stacy George, Sherry Point 

  



Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Lucetta George-Grant, Education Advocate K-12: 

education.advocate@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Dona Grant, School Bus Supervisor 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261    Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday July 15, 2022 

 

Reminder to make sure your 
child is registered for the 2022-
2023 school year, to avoid los-
ing a spot at your preferred 
school.  

Riddle: What wears a coat in the win-

ter and pants in the summer? 

Answer: A  dog 

 

Musqueam First Nation students who are either newly admitted to or, currently registered at The University 

of British Columbia are invited to apply to the Musqueam First Nation Scholarship. This award was created to 

acknowledge the strong relationship between UBC and the Musqueam First Nation. 

It is a community-based scholarship for students who are members of the Musqueam First Nation studying 

at the University of British Columbia in their undergraduate, post baccalaureate (including Medicine, Dentis-

try, Law, Education, Pharmacy, Nursing, Midwifery, and Social Work), and graduate studies. The award 

is valued up to $5,500 annually and renewable for up to four (4) years. 

Recipients will have demonstrated academic and leadership achievements including, but not limited to, en-

gagement in the arts, athletics, school, and/or their community. Recipients will be selected on their ability to 

demonstrate their openness to continuing to learn who they are, where they come from, and their responsi-

bility in enriching and carrying knowledge forward in their community and the world. 

The application will be open from Friday, July 15, 2022 until- Wednesday, September 21, 2022 (11:59 PM 

PT). For more information about the award or to apply, please email musqueam.scholarship@ubc.ca 



NEW LOCATION 

Come and make some Jam!! 
Open to youth 12+ 

 

When: Monday July 18th 2022, 10 am 

Where: Big house kitchen 

 

 

The Education Department would like to invite 

Musqueam youth 12+ to come and make some 

fresh raspberry jam.  

All ingredients and equipment will be provided.  

 

Lunch will be served. 

 

   





For more information, please contact the
 IECE Program Manager at cburton@necvancouver.org 

or Admissions at (604) 873-3772 ext. 328

Native Education College (NEC) is located on the traditional, ancestral
and unceded (stolen) territories of the Coast Salish Peoples, including
the Sḵwx̱ wú7mesh (Squamish), Səl̓ílwətaʔ/Selilwitulh (Tsleil-Waututh)

and xʷməθkʷəy̓ əm (Musqueam) Nations. 



285 E 5th Ave
Vancouver BC 

V5T 1H2

www.necvancouver.org/apply

Apply today!
Open to Indigenous and non-Indigenous

applicants!

Early Childhood Educator 
Basic Certificate

Infant Toddler Educator & Special Needs
Educator 
Dual Diploma

Early Childhood Educator 
Assistant

mailto:cburton@necvancouver.org
http://www.necvancouver.org/apply


EXPLORE A FUTURE IN MEDICINE 
If you are thinking about pursuing a future in medicine, 
this is a unique opportunity to learn how UBC can 
support you in your studies and connect with an 
inclusive, caring community of medical practitioners, 
students, and faculty. 

Our annual pre-admissions workshop for Indigenous 
pre-med students isn’t just for those already in 
university. Prospective students, including post-
secondary and high school students can explore what 
it means to attend university and embark on a journey 
to becoming a healthcare professional. 

JOIN A CARING COMMUNITY
Being part of a community is important—it helps people 
feel connected to traditions and knowledge unique to 
them. At the UBC Faculty of Medicine, we are a community 
that celebrates our students’ diverse perspectives on 
healthcare and Indigenous ways of knowing. 

For nineteen years we’ve been providing the Indigenous 
MD Admissions Workshop dedicated to welcoming 
Indigenous people into our faculty and supporting them as 
they make a commitment to study medicine. We know 
that our annual workshop will give you an introduction to 
our community and help you feel more confident about 
your decision to study medicine. 

The 19th annual Indigenous MD Admissions Workshop will take place at the 
Northern Medical Program, located on the University of Northern British 
Columbia campus in Prince George, BC. 

INDIGENOUS MD ADMISSIONS WORKSHOP
JULY 27-29, 2022



WHY ATTEND?

To learn

• Find out about prerequisites,
course planning, and get a preview
of the medical curriculum and
residency programs.

• Get an overview of the Medical
College Admissions Test (MCAT),
and learn about the UBC
interview process by participating
in mock interviews.

• Gain familiarity with the application
process and admission requirements.

Meet faculty & staff  

• Hear stories from doctors and faculty
who chose UBC.

• Learn about student supports from a
member of the Student Affairs team.

• Get the facts about your financial
options from the Faculty of
Medicine’s Student Financial
Assistance Officer.

Feel supported 

• Learn about preparing your
application from our MD Indigenous
Initiatives Coordinator.

• Better understand specific
Indigenous resources and support for
students with Indigenous ancestry,
including Status & non-Status Indians
or Treaty, Métis & Inuit peoples.

• Hear from a local Elder during the
opening and closing remarks.

• Ask questions of Indigenous medical
students and residents to learn about
their experiences.

• Find out more about what pursuing a
career in medicine entails.

If you’re feeling apprehensive about 
pursuing a medical degree, our workshop is 
one of the best ways to reduce your doubts, 
fears, or anxieties about pursuing your goal 
of becoming a medical doctor. You’ll gain 
personal insights and guidance about your 
choice to study medicine with us. 

We are excited about the remarkable 
students, alumni, and faculty who will be 
presenting and advising over all three days 
of the workshop and we hope you’ll join us 
in July 2022. 

WE’VE GOT YOU COVERED
There is no cost to attend the workshop. 

Because of the COVID-19 pandemic, our 
workshop might look a little different than 
it has in the past, depending on public 
health guidelines. The decision to host 
the workshop in person or virtually will 
be announced in due time and successful 
applicants will be notified by email.

Should the workshop be hosted in 
person, the university will cover your 
accommodations and meals, however 
travel to/from the workshop will be  
your responsibility.

NEXT STEPS: YOUR WORKSHOP 
APPLICATION 
Apply online at:  
https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/
SV_0D4S4HRDke8seKV

Along with your application, you’ll need to 
prepare and submit:

• A 500-word autobiographical essay,
including who you are and why you
want to become a doctor.

• A copy of your most recent transcripts
or report card.

• A copy of your proof of ancestry
such as status, treaty and Métis
membership cards. We also accept
written letters of support from your
Band, Inuit and Métis organizations.

We encourage you to get your application 
in as soon as possible. If you have any 
questions about the workshop, please 
reach out to us.

CONTACT US James Andrew 
Indigenous Initiatives Manager 
indigenous.md@ubc.ca
604-822-8291

facebook.com/UBCmed

indigenous.md@ubc.ca

Meghan MacGillivray
MD Indigenous Initiatives & Admissions Coordinator
indigenous.md@ubc.ca
604-822-6185

@UBCmedicine

mdprogram.med.ubc.ca/admissions

https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0D4S4HRDke8seKV
https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0D4S4HRDke8seKV
mailto: indigenous.md@ubc.ca
https://facebook.com/UBCmed
mailto:indigenous.md@ubc.ca
mailto:indigenous.md@ubc.ca
https://twitter.com/ubcmedicine
https://mdprogram.med.ubc.ca/admissions


MUSQUEAM HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
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COMMUNITY HEALTH COVID-19: 

Rapid antigen testing kits are free for residents of B.C. 18 years and older who have a Personal Health Number (PHN). 

1 kit contains 5 individual tests. You are allowed 1 kit every 28 days. This makes sure that everyone who wants a kit can 
get one.  You can't pay for additional kits.  

A test should only be used by people who develop symptoms of COVID-19 and want to confirm a positive or negative 
result. The tests are not suitable for international travel requirements.   

Pharmacy staff will: 

• Ask for your PHN. You can find your PHN on the back of your B.C. driver's license, BC Services Card or Care Card 

A pharmacy should never ask you to pay for a kit.  Members residing off reserve may now pick up a test kit at their local 
pharmacy. 

You can pick up a kit for someone else, like a parent or grandparent. Make sure you know their full name, date of birth 
and PHN, the pharmacist will ask you for that information.  

 

Travel: if you choose to travel and are required to self-isolate by the Canadian Border Services, this is your responsibility 
and Musqueam Health Department does not provide supports, please make prior arrangements with your family and 
friends. 

 

 

Common allergy symptoms include sneezing, runny or stuffy nose, itchy or watery eyes, itchy nose or ears, post-nasal 
drip (which can sometimes cause a mild sore throat), and mild fatigue (not including drowsy-causing allergy 
medications). 

IF YOU NEED A COVID TEST PLEASE SEE THE FOLLOWING: 

 Covid test kits are available Rapid antigen testing kits are free at pharmacies. Local pharmacies such 
as Southlands, Shoppers Drug Mart, & London Drugs. 
 

 There is NO need to test for clearance. Some people can continue to test positive for months after 
contracting Covid-19, but are not contagious to others.  
 
 

 COVID-19 Vaccine’s:  Get your booster dose are free at your local pharmacy.  
Current eligibility: Seniors and Indigenous people. Call your local pharmacy to Book an appointment for 
your COVID-19 Vaccine Booster eligibility is: if you are 70 years and older, or 55 years and older and 
Indigenous. *Notify booking clerk you are Indigenous & over 55.   

Link: https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/booster#second 

 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/booster#second
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LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM 

Patricia Isaak 
 

VEGETABLE PICK UP 
MUSQUEAM ELDERS 

Saturdays starting July 9th (15 weeks) until Aug.31, 2022 

KPU Richmond farm school is donating ($2500) in fresh vegetables to the Musqueam 

health department through the Land Based Healing and Elders Programs.  Kymberlee Stogan will deliver the vegetables 

to the Elders Centre on Saturday for a 6pm pick up. we are in the process of hiring someone to sit outside to support any 

elders who come by to pick up their vegetables. please bring a shopping bag.  

When: Saturday July 16th  6-7pm   

Where: Musqueam Elders Centre   

Tea in the Garden 

Join us for an informal time in the garden to visit and enjoy the plants. 

Where: Elders Centre greenhouse 

When: July 18,  August 15,  September 12,  9:30 am 

Who: Elders and friends of the garden 

What: Tea & Coffee and snacks 
 

LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM 

 

Every Tuesday until September there will be GARDEN HARVEST from the Musqueam Garden at UBC, the harvest will be 

shared at the Community Centre, outside the gym doors.  

All community members are welcome.  

If you are unable to pick up for health reasons please contact me and I will arrange a delivery.  

Trish: (778)239-4325   email: lbh@musqueam.bc.ca 

Where: Community Centre outside gym doors 

When: Weekly on Tuesdays 

Time: 3:30 pm 

 

mailto:lbh@musqueam.bc.ca
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MUSQUEAM PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

I am available to assist and support community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have any questions regarding your health care coverage, FNHA Benefits, or need assistance filling out medical 

forms for example Jordan’s Principel please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday to Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm. 

Lisa Mitchell, Musqueam Patient Navigator.  Phone: 604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?  

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly $25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious 
foods such as – milk, eggs, cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump. One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not meeting in person. 

 

Please call Arlene Haldane, Assistant to register for the Prenatal Program, call Arlene Haldane:  

Phone: 604 269 3354  |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
 

MUSQUEAM HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

Romeo Cosio, RN, Musqueam Home Care Nurse & Arlene Haldane, Assistant. 
 

The Musqueam Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home 
care aides, all medical supplies & equipment.  All Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your 
doctor with your needs specified.   

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant,  
 

Home Care Nurse Romeo’s Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday - Friday from 8:30-5:30 Tuesdays - Off  

Phone: 604-269-3463  | Email: homecare@musqueam.bc.ca  

 

Arlene Haldane: Phone: 604 269 3354  | Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

*If there is no answer please leave a message.      *For Emergencies Call 911 * 

mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:homecare@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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MUSQUEAM NATIONAL NATIVE ALCOHOL & DRUG ABUSE PROGRAM (NNADAP)

THE MUSQUEAM NNADAP TEAM AND MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC MEDICATION SUPPORT FOR ADDICTION 
 

The Musqueam Primary Care Clinic offers Musqueam community and band members addiction support through the 
issuance of prescribed medications. We offer support for opioid addiction (i.e. methadone, suboxone), and for alcohol 
addiction (i.e. naltrexone), and for overdose prevention (i.e. naloxone).  
 

Call the Primary Care Clinic to make an appointment with the NURSE PRACITIONER or DOCTOR regarding medication 
support for addiction. Please call to book an appointment at 604-266-0043.  
Hours of operation: Mon-Fri, 9:30am-3:30pm (closed 12:00pm-1:00pm for lunch) 

 

 

Nicolette Moore offers support in:    

-Addiction support  -Treatment referrals or questions 

-Addition education  -Family Interventions  

 
 

Nicolette’s hours:   Monday- Wednesday 8:30-4:30 pm | Thursday 1-8 pm | Friday 8:30-4:30 pm  

  T:  236-558-8482   |  E: nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

 

Brad Morin provides:  

 One to one, family, and group counselling whenever necessary and can also refer clients to other 

appropriate professionals. Follows up with clients returning from treatment and continue to offer 

them support as they maintain their sobriety.  

 Conduct outreach to community and Band Members 

 Makes referrals to detox, recovery houses, and treatment centers.  

Brad’s hours: Wednesday-Friday: 6pm-9pm | Saturday-Sunday: 1pm-5pm 

T: 604-652-1368  |  E: nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca   

 

 

 
 

mailto:nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca
x-apple-data-detectors://3/
mailto:nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca
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Alternate Resources 

FNHA Virtual Doctor of the Day     Walk-In Clinics Nearby 
Call 1-855-344-3800 to book an appointment.    Highroads Medical: 5960 E Boulevard (Kerrisdale) 

Available 7 days a week from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm.  WELL Health: 2077 W 42nd Avenue (Kerrisdale) 
Telephone or virtual appointments via zoom.    Check wait-times for BC Walk-in Clinics at http://medimap.ca 

Available to First Nations people and their family members,  

even if those family members are not Indigenous. 

 

 

 
 

 

(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 

  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 
 

Monday  

July 18 

Tuesday  

July 19 

Wednesday  

July 20 

Thursday  

July 21 

Friday  

July 22 

Natalie Bruneau, NP 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Dr. Dumont, GP 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP 

Natalie Bruneau, NP 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP 

Natalie Bruneau, NP 

9:30am - 3:30pm 
 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

 

 

Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

Naloxone kits available. (Injectable or Nasal Spray) 
Please check to see if your current kit has expired. 
Naloxone training on Wednesdays by appointment only. 

 

Prescription running low? Please book an 
appointment a few days in advance. Or, ask 
your pharmacy to send us a refill request. 

 

Influenza ‘Flu’ vaccines available, call the 
clinic to schedule an appointment. 

Our clinic has reached capacity; however, we are 
doing our best to accommodate the waitlist. Call 
the clinic to be added to the patient waitlist. Please 
note that we are no longer a walk-in clinic. 
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SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM 

Charlene Campbell-Wood 
 

Safe Drinking Water from the tap: 
All UBC Food Services locations, including the Residence Dining Rooms, offer free tap water. When you are out 
and about, Metro Vancouver’s TapMap is a great way to find free places to refill water bottles. When you 
consider that bottled water and other beverages are a 100% markup on free tap water, the math is simple: After 
the initial investment in a water bottle, tap water will save you money! 
Reduce Waste 
Bottled water vs. tap water…what’s better? Water is universally better for you than sugar-sweetened beverages, 
but often bottled water is simply re-packaged municipal tap water. Opting for tap water over bottled water not 
only reduces waste from single-use containers and requires less energy to transport, but in Metro Vancouver tap 
water is held to much higher safety standards than bottled water. Plus, even recyclable bottles require energy 
and resources, and millions of single-use water bottles still end up in our landfills. SEEDS investigated the 
sustainability of bottled water vs. tap water a few years ago. 
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MWSU MENTAL WELLNESS COUNSELLOR  

Janice Cross 

This confidential counseling services are available 

Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people 

via phone or virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time 

to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca        

For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 

 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS 

Janice Carroll, RCAT 
 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 8:30am-

4:30pm, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, 

and also, I can hold sessions via Zoom.   

 

I can be reached on my cell at:  778-829-0242 or my 

Email is jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 
 

 

 

MUQUEAM ELDERS 

Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator    Ph: 604 263 - 6312 

 

 

 
 
 

Ladies Night 
Every Tuesday Evening 

Time: 6:00pm-8:00pm 

Location: Elders Centre 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next Elder’s Luncheon: 
Wednesday, July 20  
Time: 12:00 Noon 

Location: Elders Centre 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Elder’s Chair Exercise: 
Date: Thursday July 28 
Time: 1:00 pm 
 

Location: Elders Centre              

mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca


Musqueam Youth Nights Go to Laser Tag!!! 

 

Join us on July 16th 2022 to go laser tagging at Planet Laser in Richmond! 

 

 

 

Who can come? Anyone from ages 11-18! 

 

How much? Completely free!!  

 

What time? Please meet at the Musqueam Community Centre for 6PM. 

 

Dinner and refreshments will be served when we get back to the community centre!!! 

 

If this sounds like something you’re interested in please contact Bethany Jones at (604) 997 

6758/ bjones@musqueam.bc.ca to secure your spot. Seats are limited! Must contact Bethany 

by July 12th and you MUST have your waiver form completed. 

 

Attached will be the waiver form. :) 

 

  

mailto:bjones@musqueam.bc.ca


 

Waiver Form 

 
While staff will take steps to prevent injuries to students, 
some degree of risk is inherent in the nature of this activity, 

and may occur without fault on the part of the student, 
Musqueam, VPD, its employees or agents or the facility 

where the activity is taking place.  By allowing your child to 
participate in the youth group, you are agreeing that the 
activities described above are suitable for your child, and 

that there is a risk of injury associated with the activity.  
 

 
I request that my son/daughter___________________ be 

permitted to participate in the above noted program. I 
accept any risks inherent in the program and indemnify the 
Vancouver Police or Musqueam and its staff from any liability 

thereof.  I also understand that there may be pictures taken 
of the kids during their activities.  These pictures will be used 

on posters and in future guides for the use of promoting 
programs.  
 

Parent/Guardian Signature:                                   
Date:           

 
 

 
 

 
**If you have any questions or would like more information, 

please Bethany Jones at 

bjones@musqueam.bc.ca/604.997.6758** 

 

 

 

                             
 

 

 
MUSQUEAM 

YOUTH NIGHTS 
 

 
 

 

Presented by:  

 

Musqueam, Vancouver Police Department. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Hey Musqueam youth! Do you want to spend your 
weekends having fun and trying out things you’ve never 

done before? Join the new Musqueam 
Youth Nights! With activities such as rock climbing, 

laser tag, and getting out of an 

escape room; as well as Cultural activities (including 
beading and weaving), VPD talks, workshops and tours. 

Presented by the VPD and Musqueam. 
 

 
Cost:  

FREE! 
 

Who:         

Ages 11-18 
 

Location:   
Musqueam Gym 

Musqueam Ave and Salish Dr, Vancouver 
 

Schedule:  

Saturdays (days may change to Friday or Sunday) 3PM to 
10PM 

 
Included:  

Dinner and Refreshments every day! 
 

**If you have any questions or would like more information, 

please contact Bethany Jones at 

bjones@musqueam.bc.ca/604.997.6758** 
 
 

 

                        
 
 
 

 
 
 

Registration Form 
 
 
 
Youth Information: 
 
Name of Child:     Gender: Male / Female 
Address:         
Phone:    Grade:      
Birth Date:   School:      
 
 
Parent/Guardian Information: 
 
Name:          

Address:         
Phone: (h)     (w)    
 
Alternative Person in Case of Emergency: 
 
Name:           Relationship:               Phone:   
  
Any medical concerns staff should be aware of (i.e. 
allergies/prior injuries/medications, etc.):   
           
          
 
Emergency Health Information: 
 
Family Doctor:    Phone:     
B.C. Care Card Number:       
 
 

**Please sign Waiver Form on reverse side and return to 

Bethany Jones or Cst John Gravengard** 

 



Social Development Dept.  

July 15, 2022 

August 1st is our “civic holiday”. 

August 2022 cheque issue day will be  issued on  

Friday July 29th, 2022    8:30am -12noon - 1pm- 4:30pm  

 

Please bring in renewal slips and job search forms to the admin bldg.   

If you have not already done so please bring in your renewal slip and job search 
forms a.s.a.p.  They are due by Wednesday July 20th if you require continued assis-
tance.   For your convenience there is a mailbox by the back door of administration 
building.   

If you are not on direct deposit please reconsider at this time and if you can, bring 
us a void cheque and or a direct deposit form from your bank .   

If you are eligible for your bills (hydro, gas and phone) to be paid please bring in 
a.s.a.p.  We cannot pay them if you do not provide your bills.   

 

Thank you,  

From Your Social Development Dept.     

 

 

ISSUE 



 
CHILDREN OUT OF THE PARENTAL HOME  

MONTHLY RENEWAL DECLARATION  

PRIVACY OF INFORMATION STATEMENT 
Provision of information requested on this document is voluntary and is being collected for the purposes of determining eligibility for Children Out of the 
Parental Home Income Assistance. The information will be stored in a secure location by your First Nation Administering Authority, who will ensure the 
confidentiality of the information contained in this document in accordance with standards set out in the Social Development Policy and Procedures Manual 
of the Department of Indian Affairs and Northern Development (B.C. Region) and will be maintained pursuant to the Privacy Act and described in the 
personal information bank INA-PPU-240. The accuracy of the information in this document may be checked by comparing it against information held by 
any federal or provincial department or agency or any private agency. 
  

 

COPH 004 (01/10 - 1119674 v3) DISTRIBUTION: ORIGINAL - CLIENT FILE 

 

OFFICE USE ONLY 

 Administering Authority (AA) and Number: 

_____________________________________________ 

Name of Worker: 

__________________________________________ 

Date Declaration Reviewed: 

_____________________ 

 

Child  

Last Name First Name Middle Name 

 

1. Is the child still in need of Children Out of the Parental Home (COPH) Assistance?     Yes    No 

2. Are there any changes in the composition (make-up) of persons age18 or older  

   living in the relative’s home?  
   Yes    No 

    If yes, explain change(s): _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

    _________________________________________________________________________________________________________. 

3.  Are there any changes in the amount of financial contribution to the COPH Assistance child?     Yes    No 

     If yes, explain change(s) to the amount: _________________________________________________________________________ 

4.  Are there other changes concerning the COPH Assistance child or the information provided 

by the relative?  
   Yes    No 

If yes, explain change(s): _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

     _________________________________________________________________________________________________________. 

5.  COMPLETE THIS SECTION ONLY IF THE RELATIVE’S ADDRESS HAS CHANGED 

New Address  Telephone  (              )   

Mailing Address (if different)   

 

DECLARATION 

I declare that the information that I have provided on behalf of _________________________________________ is true and complete.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                      (Child’s  Name) 

I give my permission for this information to be verified and consent to a report being obtained from any reporting agency (for example, but 
not limited to, Canada Revenue Agency, the BC Ministry of Children and Family Development or the BC Ministry of Housing and Social 
Development) for that purpose.   

________________________________________ 
Relative’s Signature 

_______________________________________ 
Relative’s Name (Print) 

__________________ 
Date Signed 
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